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At approximately 5:30 PM on Wednesday 25 August 2004 I entered my backyard which
is located at 22351 Columbia Street in Dearborn. I observed my next door neighbor Mr.
Paul Sheridan of 22357 Columbia Street working on his garage. It was clear to me from
the facial expression that I observed on Mr. Sheridan, that he was troubled or concerned.
I have been fortunate to live next to Mr. Sheridan for approximately 17 years and have
come to know him well. When I greeted Mr. Sheridan at the fence between our
properties he reviewed with me in detail what he had just observed. Mr. Sheridan
explained in detail the yelling and cursing of Larry Allen who resides at 22372 Oxford
Street. Mr. Sheridan explained that his primary concern was for the children of Allen.
During the time that Mr. Sheridan was reviewing the cursing of Allen at his children,
Allen was in the backyard of the Smith residence at 22364 Oxford Street. I did not have
any interaction with Allen during Wednesday 25 August 2004.

I have recently observed Allen performing carpentry work. During the time of this work
large scraps of discarded wood have been dumped into the driveway alley which is used
exclusively by myself and Mr. Sheridan. Also, dumped into the driveway alley are large
quantities of sawdust. I personally took the time to photograph these piles of scrap
wood and sawdust. I also took the time to clean up the scraps of wood, because these
scraps were both unsightly and posed a safety hazard. A portion of the dumped sawdust
remains as of this writing. Prior to my observation of Allen performing carpentry work,

no scrap wood or sawdust has ever been dumped by anyone in the driveway alley during
the 17 years I have used it.
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